s t s -· · · · · - sex < _. 0 00 5 n the Spi ou have o Pyrethum Spring if e gotten and Roted by eco -一十日

he ou' non _ t's

NODC th sta str oic 0 + 0 -. O S J 444444

an ag 00200 0 unty com com nis atio rate cked rece ompla yea ion. te the r i v int int Wh nd ag S 6 - 9 9 6 an unuabout icatilicati e no e no put put ts the pra SSSSSSS

-- 0 7 0 0 0 0 0 7

needle newly newly agworm was gs insicildren was ildren to there a cpensive

lled builded who side. n will to fe are are

xe small
evergre
lt home
is bus
Come
l hatch
lst on t
hrub or
enough
ergreen

reen, ne of taxy lay sy lay sy

SS

0 0

00

76

may the the aying ing

Y o

7 4

Da Ba

@ L C @ B T T B

sh sh

he 1

222-1-0

1 8 4 8 8 8 8

IPCABPPROBL

Labor Day
Back to So
Commission
Rights & O
Primary El
Board of Z
Architect
Council Me
Planning (Se)

School
on on Human
comm. Relat
Commission
Elections
Zoning Appe
tural Review
Meeting
Commission
Safety Commi

T.

on

E CO

W __

0 0

400000

0000000 9999999

The pages of Calendar are ru month we will i page for Octobe until the new C of yor runn lincober Cal en du 207 2 40 OD nnu out. de YOU N E CHO 00100 C O J

Mayor & Council Town of Vienna, Virginia

the Year decision Review to erecter MBER eonas

Corp. 20 f the Va A re 0 0 chi sig Vn contest a contest a itectural in they w SE 1 g p a a

d s

AGWORM! the

are of every some Range owners Cong Fairfa new Videdica enn ted 0 Sa Sa ¥ -1. 7 ienna Poering a aturday to 2 p. n Northsinterest oun oun a L tio ty ibr olice Rifl in O .m. a side ted m pt and th wh 25 2400 Dep "s th th ark · 0 0 7 - 0 r gh tmen ht-i from Rifl Rifl ovid D - D B J ct

S Ct S

e a n

U.S. POSTAGE BULK MAIL PAID Vienna, Va Permit #36



Vol. 9-71

September, 1971

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR RESIDENTS



MUNICIPAL SWIMMING POOL

When you go to the polls in November, one of the questions Vienna residents will be asked to vote on is; "Do you want the Town to spend \$250,000 to build a year round swimming pool at the Community Center --Vote yes or no." By putting this question on the ballot, the Mayor and Town Council hope to reach the greatest possible number of citizens.

As has been pointed out before, when plans were first formulated for a municipal pool, it was determined that a year-round pool offered the greatest possibility for use, and fulfilled a need, since there are few in the Northern Virginia area. At that time costs were estimated at \$150,000 and the money was set aside from bond funds. By the time all of the difficulties of land acquisition were settled and the Town was ready to begin construction, costs had risen and the pool will now cost \$250,000. Council wishes to know if you think that having a pool is important enough to spend the additional funds.

Also on the ballot will be a request by Fairfax County to issue bonds which will take care of the purchase and development of park land. Should this pass, there is a strong possibility that the County will build an open pool in the Vienna District Park which is located on Courthouse Road just outside the Town limits. Construction however, would be 3-5 years away.

Should Vienna residents vote for a year-round municipal pool, Council will take this under advisement. If the vote is no. a questionnaire will appear in the newsletter to determine if residents would like the Town to build an open pool, no pool at all, or some other type of recreational facility.

This is your money, and here is your opportunity to let the Town know how you would like it spent.

MAYOR Joseph R. Spriggs COUNCILMEN Richard B. Dingman Paul M. Lyons Charles A. Robinson, Jr. Robert J. Skahan L. Dean Wallace Neil M. Walp TOWN MANAGER C. Clay Harrell

SIXTY DAY EXTENSION GIVEN TO HIKE IN WATER AND SEWER HOOK-UP COST

A sixty day extension to the scheduled hike in water and sewer front footage charges which were to have doubled on September 1, was voted by the Town Council, so that all residents could have the opportunity of hooking up to Town water and sewer under the lower cost. This would have given residents until November 1 to pay their front footage charges under the present rate of \$2.50 per running foot (up to 100 feet), for each. The President's Wage-Price Freeze now extends that deadline to November 15.

The homeowner who pays his front footage charges must also pay an additional \$275 connection fee for sewer and \$125 for water at the same time. He need not however make the actual hook-up within any specified time but may do so at his own convenience.



THE TOWN CRIER

NEWSPAPER RECYCLING

Vienna is beginning a campaign to interest its citizens in saving newspapers and magazines for recycling. The recycling of other items may be added in the future but the present emphasis will be on paper.

The Town has installed a dumpster for paper at the Cedar Lane School. As more of these containers become available, they will be located in other sections of Town. The Vienna Environmental Council has a permanent dumpster behind the firehouse which people in the center of Town will find convenient. The Episcopal Church on Beulah Road also has a permanent one located behind the building.

Residents are reminded of the recycling center at the Gem Parking Lot for newspapers, glass and aluminum open Saturdays 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Remember that one ton of paper saved and recycled, saves 17 trees.

APPOINTMENTS AND RESIGNATIONS

Paul H. Barkley, Jr. was appointed to replace Don Misner as Architect on the Architectural Review Board.

Ray Hicks was appointed to the Board of Zoning Appeals. He also serves on the Planning Commission.

William V. Bunting of the United Va. Bank of Fairfax was appointed to the Planning Commission replacing Neil Walp.

Walter Quitter resigned from the Planning Commission and the Highway Safety Commission as he is being transferred from the area.

SWORN IN

The three Councilmen re-elected in June, Neil Walp, Dean Wallace and Robert Skahan were sworn into office on August 30 and began their new terms on September 1.

COUNCIL MEETING

There will be only one Council Meeting in September, on the 20th, due to the Labor Day Holiday.

同心可尼

SCHOOL BUS SITUATION

More students will walk to school this year. Children living within one and one-half miles of their school will walk. The previous limit set by the Fairfax County School Board had been one mile. Exceptions are made in some cases where no sidewalks are available.

Under the new ruling, some schools will have no buses except for one noon Kindergarten bus. These include Cedar Lane Elementary, Cunningham Park Elementary, Vienna Elementary and Stenwood Elementary. There will be no change in last year's transportation schedule for Westbriar Elementary or Freedom Hill Elementary except that the transfer students from Idylwood Village will be bused. Bus service to Kilmer Intermediate will remain unchanged as there are no sidewalks on Gallows Road, although route adjustments will be made. No changes will be made in transportation to Wolftrap Elementary until the road from Symphony Hill and Tiburon is put through to Beulah Road.

At Marshall Road Elementary, transfer students from Sutton and Courthouse Road as far as Nutley Street will be bused. Students west of Courthouse Road beyond the one mile limit will also be bused. At Louise Archer Elementary, transfer students from Barrister Place will be bused. Returning sixth graders from the area east of Maple Ave. will board the bus on Courthouse Road at Pleasant Street, at Courthouse Square and at Glen Avenue.

At Thoreau Intermediate, buses serving Dunn Loring Woods and Revatom Court will be discontinued as well as bus stops in Vienna Woods falling within the extended 1/2 mile area, including Glyndon Street, Moore Avenue, Owaissa and Adahi Roads. Bus service will be continued beyond Ware Street and above Kingsley Road, and in Town & Country Estates. Students living on Ilif Road will be bused to Kilmer.

Madison High students from Vienna Woods falling within the mile limit will walk, as well as those from Vienna Park Apts. at Glyndon St. and Locust St. The bus stop on Park Street and Talahi will be discontinued and students will board the bus on Moore Avenue at Park Street. Bus service to Lake Vale Estates will be discontinued. Students living on a Oak Valley Drive beyond No. 2619 will be bused along with those boarding on Rt. 123.

The Flint Hill bus to Tanglewood subdivision is discontinued. Returning sixth graders from Barristers Place will board the bus at Lawyers and Abbotsford roads. Students at Malcolm Road and Lincoln Street will continue to be bused until a sidewalk is installed.

MOTORISTS TAKE CARE.....

SCHOOLS ARE OPENING AGAIN

WATCH OUT FOR CHILDREN....

